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Calling all Operating Department Crew Members
- Operations 2023

Having an operating railroad museum requires 
that we have crew members to operate our 
weekend caboose train for the general public.

Our Operating Department is dedicated to 
supporting the museum and needs all operating 
department crew members to support this 
effort.

Please take the time to review your calendars 
and sign up to support us this operating year.

There are several special events happening in 
May that we need extra crews for. Your help 
would be appreciated.

Please watch the website for other operating 
news and requests to support the operation of 
the museum. The WP 165 (Steam Engine) will be 
operating again this year on some of the 
operating weekends.

Please visit the Train Crew Sign-up page on the 
FRRS website at: https://wplives.org/
signup_for_train_crew_web_page.html

Should any member have questions, please 
contact me by email 
operating_dept@wplives.org

Thank you
Kerry Cochran
General Superintendent

Attention all Operating Department Crew 
Members - Crew Training 2023

- Kerry Cochran
The FRRS/WPRM Operating Department plans to 
hold the annual crew training day on Saturday May 
13th, 2023, starting at 10 a.m. at the museum.

Crew training is held 
each year. Training 
will consist of 
updates on our 
General Code of 
Operating Rules, 
taking the annual 
rules examination 
and various 
procedures used in 
the Operating Department.

Everyone who would like to work on crew this 
year is strongly encouraged to attend. Please 
sign up on the “Register for Crew Training” web 
page on the Members pull-down menu on the 
society website. Active (or above) members who 
would like to join the Operating Department are 
welcomed.

Members who are unable to attend the required 
class on the regular crew training day must 
make arrangements to take the examination and 
receive instruction at another time by contacting 
the Operating Department.

The day will focus 
on safety and new 
updates to 
operating 
procedures. We 
want everyone to 
use the online 
rules exam link you 
will get when you 
register for the 

training. We do not want to use time on Saturday 
to administer a rules exam, we want to use the 
time for training. Please take the exam online 
and bring your signed paperwork with you to 
training. Watch the Latest Museum News on the 
society website for updates


